
Santa Rosa Quilt Guild 
General Meeting 
November 1, 2018 

 
Meeting called to order at 10:00 a.m. by President Jim Jensen 
 
Welcome Committee: There were no new members or guests at this meeting. 
 
Quilt Related Announcements: 

• Our guild has lost another member, Cathy Eddy has passed away. 
 

• Holiday Craft Fair today – Bonnie Butler-Sibbald announce the Craft Fair will be 
open until 2:00. 
 
 

• Membership – Jan Andrews is accepting membership dues. There will be a gift 
basket drawing today and the next two meetings. Names will be drawn from 
those who paid their dues. Today’s winner was Karen Boscolo. 
 

• Election of Executive Board members – Sharon Fry, as Parliamentarian, 
introduced the nominees for the 2019 SRQG Executive Board. The nominees 
were elected by the membership. 

 
2019 Elected Board Officers: President Genelle Voorhees, Vice President Jan 
Nilsen, Secretary Jan Andrews, Treasurer Carole Behlke, Programs and Workshops 
Janice Rodgers, Programs Elect Ann Nolen, Parliamentarian Chris Nolen, Members-
at-Large: Toni Anderson, Pam McVey, Vicki David, Mary Wood, Margo Pitter, Heidi 
Mitarai. 

 
• Meals-on-Wheels Placemats – Genelle Voorhees announced that a 

representative from Meals-on-Wheels will attend our 12/6/18 Holiday Potluck 
luncheon. Donated placemats will be presented to the representative at that time. 
There have been approximately 340 placemats donated. 

 
Committee Reports 
 
Block-of-Month: 49 blocks were collected from the October O is for Organic. The blocks 
were shared between Carolyn Meigs, Ellen Cooper, and Laura Barrett. 
 
The November BOM is N is for No Name. Directions can be found on SRQG.org. 
 
Community Quilts: Pam Beebe thanked all who helped Community Quilts continue 
while she was displaced by the North Bay Fires. Pam was warmly welcomed back.  
 
Janet Tonkin announced a need for 18”x18” doll quilts. These quilts are best constructed 
with no batting.  
 
Friendship Blocks: Janice Juul announced there was one more block available for Toni 
Anderson’s Mad Hatter Tea Party block. Joanne Meaney accepted the challenge. 
 
Hospitality: Carolle LeMonnier announced the theme of this year’s Holiday Potluck will 
be Peace and Love. 
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Library: Sharon Fry – new books were introduced. There is a new GO! die cutter in our 
library. This GO! is the lower-case alphabet. 
  
Op. Quilt: Diana Watson mentioned events coming up to display and sell tickets for our 
Opportunity Quilt. She asked for volunteers to bring the quilt to Auburn, CA, for the 
Grass Valley Quilt Guild meeting on 11/6/18. The quilt is scheduled to hang in the 
Broadway Quilt store, in Sonoma, on 11/9/18, and will spend the rest of November in 
Village Quilts in Santa Rosa. 
 
Program: Rhonda Denny showed one of her Pointless Sisters Challenges. The 
Pointless Sisters will give a Powerpoint presentation on PS Challenges on 11/15/18. 
 
Program-Elect: Janice Rodgers is looking for a venue for Inger Blood Ruler Quilting 
Workshop on Wednesday 11/16/19. This workshop was added due to popular demand. 
The regularly scheduled workshop will be held on 1/18/19 at the LBAGC. 
 
Tri-Guild Luncheon: Genelle Voorhees, Jan Westerman, and Toni Anderson are 
chairing the 3/23/19 Tri-Guild Luncheon. They are looking for volunteers to help with 
setup, baking, and Table Hostesses. 
 
TSW: Jan Nilsen announced the 11/15/18 TSW will be Rhonda Denny’s Heat Sacks. 
Jan thanked all who participated in this year’s TSWs and encouraged volunteers to chair 
this committee in 2019. 
 
Show and Tell 
 
Final Announcements 

• Margo Pitter announced that Affiliate Member Gari Jones will be moving to 
Oregon. 

• Janice Rodgers will take orders for Featherweight Sew Steady sewing machine. 
Attachment for $147. Please contact Janice if interested 

 
 
Name Tag Drawing: Angie Frey and Su Lin Mangan. 
 
There were 115 members in attendance. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:35. 
 
Submitted by Janice Juul, Secretary 
 
 
 


